








October 22, 2015

The City Council of the City of Marion, Linn County, Iowa met in regular session, Thursday, October 22, 2015, at 5:30 p.m. in the council chambers of City Hall with Mayor Bouska presiding and the following council members present:  Pazour, Etzel, Spinks, AbouAssaly, and Draper.  Absent:  None.

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Council observed a moment of silence.

Citizen’s presentations, comments, and/or petitions:

Mike Tope, 170 26th Street Court, spoke opposing reserving parking spaces for businesses in the Uptown area.  

Larry Sankey, 1580 3rd Avenue, presented correspondence regarding the Central Corridor improvements for 6th Avenue from 13th Street to 31st Street.


John Clemens, 4480 Mission Avenue, was present representing the Marion Library Board.  Mr. Clemens updated the City Council on the search for a new Library Director and on the Library building project.  


Kelly Green, 1104 Washington Drive, noted that there are areas that need more street lights.  Mayor Bouska asked Ms. Green to submit a list of the areas that need more street lights.

Tina Patterson, representing the Linn Mar School Board, thanked the City Council for hosting the meet and greet with the Linn Mar and Marion Independent School Boards on Tuesday evening.  Ms. Patterson noted that Board Member George AbouAssaly is also present this evening.

Council Member Spinks requested that item #5, motion to receive and file a new job description for a Confidential Police Administrative Clerk, and item #8, Resolution No. 24907 accepting the 2015 29th Avenue Widening Project, be removed from the consent calendar for separate consideration.


Moved by Draper, seconded by Spinks to approve the Consent Calendar, as follows:

Motion to approve minutes of the October 6, 8, and 9, 2015 City Council meetings.


Motion to approve the bills as presented in the amount of $843,371.23.

Motion to approve the following liquor license applications:


a. Renewal application for a Class C Beer Permit with additional privileges for Carryout Native Wine and Sunday Sales for Rainbo Oil Company, dba Kwik Stop (5005 10th Avenue).  Expiration 11/10/15.  No violations in previous five years.

b. Renewal application for a Class E Liquor License with additional privileges for Carryout Wine and Carryout Beer for Fareway Stores, Inc., dba Fareway Stores, Inc. #949 (3300 10th Avenue).  Expiration 11/15/15.  No violations in previous five years.
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Resolution No. 24904 accepting waiver of hearing and consent to penalty (alcohol violation) and imposing the penalties established in Section 123.50(3) of the Code of Iowa (La Camelia Restaurant and Bar, 475 Northland Avenue).


Resolution No. 24905 authorizing the Parks and Recreation Director to Submit a Trees Please! Tree Grant Application to MidAmerican Energy in the amount of $1,000.00.

Motion to approve Project Calendar regarding Engineering Department payments as follows:


a. Resolution No. 24906 approving Partial Payment No. 3 to Prestwick, LLC., for the 2015 29th Avenue Widening Project in the amount of $54,945.47.
Resolution No. 24908 approving altering the street light fixture located at the northeast corner of 7th Avenue and 9th Street.


Motion to receive and file a new job description for Engineering Administrative Assistant.


Motion to approve Project Calendar regarding Planning and Development Department payments as follows:

a. Resolution No. 24909 approving Payment No. 3 to Anderson-Bogert Engineers per the contract for the Grant Wood Trail Extension Project (Iowa DOT Project No. TAP-U-4775(628)--8I-57) in the amount of $3,597.60.
b. Resolution No. 24910 approving Payment No. 1 to Universal Field Services, Inc. for services related to right-of-way acquisitions for the Central Corridor Improvement Project, 13th Street to 31st Street, in the amount of $480.00.

Motion to receive and file a request to waive Subdivision Ordinance requirements to allow the issuance of one (1) building permit for a single-family dwelling located south of Huntington Hills Drive on either side of Elderton Drive, 5099 Elderton Drive - Lot 1, Hunters Field Ninth Addition prior to final platting (Ghassan Halloush, Alltrans, Inc.).

Resolution No. 24911 approving a request to waive Subdivision Ordinance requirements to allow the issuance of one (1) building permit for a single-family dwelling located south of Huntington Hills Drive on either side of Elderton Drive, 5099 Elderton Drive - Lot 1, Hunters Field Ninth Addition prior to final platting (Ghassan Halloush, Alltrans, Inc.).
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Motion directing staff to prepare a new Tax increment Financing (TIF) Usage Policy.


Resolution No. 24912 setting a public hearing for November 19, 2015 regarding an amendment to the Marion Commerce Corridor Urban Renewal Plan.

Resolution No. 24913 setting a public hearing for November 19, 2015 at which it is proposed to approve a development agreement with Frantz Community Investors for renovations of the Cobban Hervey Building, including annual appropriation tax increment payments. 

Motion to receive and file a resignation letter from Council Member Cody Crawford, Ward 3, effective September 30, 2015 (Cody Crawford).

Motion to receive and file September 2015 Departmental Reports.

Motion to approve the following Hold Harmless/Noise Waiver Agreements:


a. Wedding, Lowe Park Amphitheater, September 17, 2016, 8:00 a.m. – 11:00 p.m. (Collette Nefzger, 1006 11th Street).

b. Wedding, Lowe Park Amphitheater, October 1, 2016, 8:00 a.m. – 11:00 p.m. (David Johnson, 2310 Agate Street).

All in favor of motion to approve the consent calendar, motion carried.

Moved by Draper, seconded by Spinks to receive and file a new job description for a Confidential Police Administrative Clerk.  Comments were heard from Fire Chief Deb Krebill regarding replacing the third communications operator position with the Administrative Clerk position.  All in favor of motion to receive and file, motion carried.

Resolution No. 24907 accepting the 2015 29th Avenue Widening Project was read by Draper.  Moved by Draper, seconded by Spinks to approve Res. No. 24907.  Council Member Spinks requested a staff report.  Assistant City Engineer Mike Barkalow presented the staff report.  All in favor, motion carried.

Moved by Pazour, seconded by Spinks to approve the Consent Calendar with Council Member AbouAssaly abstention, as follows:


Motion to approve the following liquor license application:


a. Renewal application for a Class C Beer Permit with additional privilege for Sunday Sales for Hy-Vee, Inc., dba Hy-Vee Gas (3550 Highway 151 E).  Expiration 11/18/15.  One violation in previous five years.

Resolution No. 24914 approving Partial Payment No. 24 to Martin Gardner Architecture for professional services regarding the Downtown Revitalization Project in the amount of $3,927.50.
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Vote: Yeas: Pazour, Etzel, Spinks, Bouska, and Draper.  Nays: None.  Abstention: AbouAssaly.  Motion carried.
Mayor Bouska opened a public hearing regarding the Donnelly Park Boyson Trail Bridge Replacement Project.  Assistant City Engineer Mike Barkalow presented the staff report.  Kay Lammers, 2820 2nd Avenue, asked about the bids that were received.  Mr. Barkalow responded that there were seven bids received for this project.  No other comments, written or verbal, were received.  Mayor Bouska declared the public hearing closed.

Resolution No. 24915 accepting bids and awarding contract to Ricklefs Excavating, Ltd. regarding the Donnelly Park Boyson Trail Bridge Replacement Project in the amount of $148,413.00 was read by Etzel.  Moved by Etzel, seconded by Draper to approve Res. No. 24915.  All in favor, motion carried.

Resolution No. 24916 approving Industrial Center East Ninth Addition Final Plat and Memorandum of Agreement for property located south of 3rd Avenue and west of 44th Street (Tom and Nancy Riley Family, LLC) was read by Spinks.  Moved by Spinks, seconded by Etzel to approve Res. No. 24916.  All in favor, motion carried.

Mayor Bouska opened a public hearing regarding a request to rezone property located at 631 9th Street from C-1, Neighborhood Commercial to C-2, Central Business District Commercial.  Planning and Development Director Tom Treharne presented the staff report.  He noted that one person spoke at the Planning and Zoning Commission meeting and one phone call was received regarding the rezoning.  Council Member AbouAssaly asked what concerns have been voiced regarding the rezoning.  Mr. Treharne stated that the concerns voiced were the late hours and serving alcohol.  John Clemens, 4480 Mission Avenue, and David Bond, 241 3rd Avenue, spoke in favor of the rezoning.  No other comments, written or verbal, were received.  Mayor Bouska declared the public hearing closed.

Ordinance No. 15-22 amending the Marion Code of Ordinances regarding a request to rezone property located at 631 9th Street from C-1, Neighborhood Commercial to C-2, Central Business District Commercial (Jeffrey Robison, applicant) was read by AbouAssaly for initial consideration.  Moved by AbouAssaly, seconded by Spinks to approve the first reading of Ord. No. 15-22.  Vote:  Yeas:  Pazour, Etzel, Spinks, Bouska, and AbouAssaly.  Nays:  None.  Abstention:  Draper.  Motion carried.

Resolution No. 24917 approving the establishment of reserved parking zone on the south side of 8th Avenue on the easterly ½ block between 10th and 11th Streets, the west side of 11th Street on the northerly ½ block between 7th and 8th Avenues, and the east side of 10th Street on the northerly ½ block between 7th and 8th Avenues weekdays between the hours of 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. was read by Draper.  Moved by Draper, 
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seconded by Spinks to approve Res. No. 24917.  Teresa Coons, stated that she owns the business at 1105 8th Avenue.  Ms. Coons spoke opposing the reserved parking.  Assistant City Engineer Mike Barkalow, Assistant to the City Manager Amanda Kaufman, and City Manager Lon Pluckhahn presented the staff report.  Council discussed the reserved parking spots.  Moved by AbouAssaly, seconded by Draper to table Res. No. 24917.  All in favor of motion to table Res. No. 24917, motion carried.

Resolution No. 24918 authorizing the City of Marion to Submit an Art Project Grant to the Iowa Arts Council in an amount not to exceed $10,000 was read by Pazour.  Moved by Pazour, seconded by Spinks to approve Res. No. 24918.  All in favor, motion carried.

Moved by Spinks, seconded by Draper to concur with the following Mayoral appointment:

Jim Burm, 1740 28th Avenue, Construction Code Review Board, term expires 
01-01-20.  

All in favor, motion carried.
Council Discussion Time:

Council Member Pazour asked what will happen if Council Member AbouAssaly becomes Mayor and has to abstain.

Council Member Pazour stated that she received a complaint regarding a home on 4th Avenue near 31st Street that has a driveway filled with garbage bags.  Public Services Director Ryan Miller stated that he would follow up on the complaint.

Council Member Spinks noted that there was a groundbreaking for Electric Specialty Manufacturing in the Marion Enterprise Center.  He also noted that the gymnastics facility is under construction.  


Council Member AbouAssaly also commented on the new businesses and expansions in the Marion Enterprise Center.  Council Member AbouAssaly also noted that the City received a $150,000 grant for the park east of Highway 13.  In addition, a grant was awarded for the restoration of the Sorg building.  He noted that there have been many positive announcements this week.

Council Member AbouAssaly responded to Council Member Pazour’s question regarding his having to abstain on certain items.  He noted that his professional ethics requires him to abstain.  Council Member Draper noted that he also has to abstain sometimes.  

Council Member Draper explained that three times he has requested that an airport commission be formed.  He requested that the City start with an airport committee until a commission is formed. City Manager Lon Pluckhahn suggested that five to seven names be submitted for the committee.


Council Member Draper noted that the City Council had recently approved some requests to defer installation of sidewalks.  He explained that a number of the property owners had indicated that they were actively marketing the properties and that sidewalk 
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would be installed when the properties were sold and developed.  Council Member Draper reported that he drove by all the properties and only two had “For Sale” signs.  He suggested that the City allow installation of temporary asphalt sidewalks and assess the property owners for the cost of the asphalt.

Council Member Draper requested that Council consider a trail to safely allow students to get from the Linn Mar High School to Lowe Park on 10th Street.

Mayor Bouska encouraged everyone to donate to the capital campaign for the YMCA project.
Mayor Bouska adjourned the meeting at 6:22 p.m.





















____________________________








Snooks Bouska, Mayor

Attest:

____________________________

Beth J. Little, Assistant City Clerk

